
Government steps in to end nurses' lockout and 
strike

 Norway 

On 20 November the government announced compulsory arbitration to end a 
dispute between the NSF nurses' union and the NHO private employers' 
organisation. The union had called a strategic strike of 55 nurses on 25 October to 
protest against the NHO agreement having lower minimum pay and sickness 
benefit rates compared to the agreement negotiated with municipal employers. NSF 
has found examples of nurses' annual salaries in NHO employers that are NOK 
30000-100000 (EUR 3200-10000) lower than in the public sector. After three weeks 
of strike action the NHO imposed a lockout on all 501 NSF members in NHO 
organisations prompting the government to intervene on the basis that the lockout 
posed a threat to patients' health.
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